
IV. Professional Culture 
 

  The Teacher:  4   3   2   1 

 Exemplary Proficient 
Needs 

Improvement 
Unsatisfactory 

 
a. 

Attendance 

Has perfect or near-
perfect attendance (98-
100%) 

Has very good 
attendance (95-97%). 

Has moderate 
absences (6-10%). If 
there are extenuating 
circumstances, state 
below. 
 

Has many absences 
(11% or more). If there 
are extenuating 
circumstances, state 
below. 

 
b. 

Reliability 

Carries out 
assignments 
conscientiously and 
punctually, keeps 
meticulous records, 
and is never late. 
 

Is punctual and reliable 
with paperwork, 
duties, and 
assignments; keeps 
accurate records. 

Occasionally skips 
assignments, is late, 
makes errors in 
records, and misses 
paperwork deadlines. 

Frequently skips 
assignments, is late, 
makes errors in 
records, and misses 
paperwork deadlines. 

 
c. 

Professionalism 

Presents as a 
consummate 
professional and 
always observes 
appropriate 
boundaries. 
 

Demonstrates 
professional demeanor 
and maintains 
appropriate 
boundaries. 

Occasionally acts 
and/or dresses in an 
unprofessional manner 
and/or violates 
boundaries. 

Frequently acts and/or 
dresses in an 
unprofessional manner 
and violates 
boundaries. 

 
d. 

Judgment 

Is invariably ethical, 
honest, and forthright, 
uses impeccable 
judgment, and respects 
confidentiality. 
 

Is ethical and 
forthright, uses good 
judgment, and 
maintains 
confidentiality with 
student records. 

Sometimes uses 
questionable 
judgment, is less than 
completely honest, 
and/or discloses 
student information. 
 

Is frequently unethical, 
dishonest, uses poor 
judgment, and/or 
discloses student 
information. 

 
e. 

Goal Setting  
 

Individually and with 
colleagues builds 
capacity to propose 
and monitor 
challenging, 
measurable goals 
based on thorough self-
assessment and 
analysis of student 
learning data.  
 

Proposes challenging, 
measurable 
professional practice, 
team, and student 
learning goals that are 
based on thorough self-
assessment and 
analysis of student 
learning data.  

Proposes goals that are 
sometimes vague or 
easy to achieve and/or 
bases goals on a limited 
self-assessment and 
analysis of student 
learning data.  

Generally, participates 
passively in the goal-
setting process and/or 
proposes goals that are 
vague or easy to reach.  

 
f. 

Decision-Making 
 

In planning and 
decision-making at the 
school, department, 
and/or grade level, 
consistently 
contributes ideas and 
expertise that are 
critical to school 
improvement efforts. 
  

Consistently 
contributes relevant 
ideas and expertise to 
planning and decision 
making at the school, 
department, and/or 
grade level.  

May participate in 
planning and decision 
making at the school, 
department, and/or 
grade level but rarely 
contributes relevant 
ideas or expertise.  

Participates in planning 
and decision making at 
the school, 
department, and/or 
grade level only when 
asked and rarely 
contributes relevant 
ideas or expertise.  
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 Exemplary Proficient 
Needs 

Improvement 
Unsatisfactory 

 
g. 

Openness 

Actively seeks out 
feedback and 
suggestions and uses 
them to improve 
performance. 

Listens thoughtfully to 
other viewpoints and 
responds constructively 
to suggestions and 
criticism. 
 

Is somewhat defensive 
but does listen to 
feedback and 
suggestions. 

Is very defensive about 
criticism and resistant 
to changing classroom 
practice. 

 
h. 

Professional 
Collaboration  

 

Supports colleagues to 
collaborate in areas 
such as developing 
standards-based units, 
examining student 
work, analyzing student 
performance, and 
planning appropriate 

intervention.  

Consistently and 
effectively collaborates 
with colleagues in such 
work as developing 
standards-based units, 
examining student 
work, analyzing student 
performance, and 
planning appropriate 
intervention.  
 

Does not consistently 
collaborate with 
colleagues in ways that 
support productive 
team effort.  

Rarely and/or 
ineffectively 
collaborates with 
colleagues; 
conversations often 
lack focus on improving 
student learning. 
  

 
i. 

Professional 
Learning and 

Growth  

 

Consistently seeks out 
professional 
development and 
learning opportunities 
that improve practice 
and build expertise of 
self and other 
educators in instruction 
and leadership. Is able 
to model this element.  

Consistently seeks out 
and applies ideas for 
improving practice 
from supervisors, 
colleagues, 
professional 
development activities, 
and other resources to 
gain expertise and/or 
assume different 
instruction and 
leadership 
responsibilities.  
 

Participates only in 
required professional 
development activities 
and/or inconsistently 
or inappropriately 
applies new learning to 
improve practice.  

Participates in few, if 
any, professional 
development and 
learning opportunities 
to improve practice 
and/or applies little 
new learning to 
practice.  

 


